Mr. Howard Henry Frank, 2024 Hillyer Place, Washington, D. C.

Dear Friend Howard:

Permit me to congratulate you, as well as Mrs. Eleonore Starke Battey, upon your marriage on August the fourteenth. While rather belated in my congratulations, they are none the less sincere.

You have waited quite some time to take unto yourself a blushing bride, but by this act you have shown that your judgment is mature and sound. All my good wishes to you and your good wife for a long, happy and prosperous wedded life.

I am sending you the latest issue of Jayhawk Rebounds, feeling that you might be interested in knowing the whereabouts of some of the boys and their activities. I write these monthly letters to the boys in my effort to do my bit in keeping them well informed of their buddies who are doing a swell job.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH